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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.







		




			In this update: Pressures Survey closing on Monday; Prescription Charge to increase next month; Pharmacy First claims and payments; Revised Schedule of Payments coming soon.
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			Don't miss out on your chance to take part in this year's Pressures Survey, which has been extended until 12 noon on Monday, 8th April. We understand how busy everyone working in community pharmacy is, and we are incredibly grateful to everyone who has already participated. We have already received thousands of responses, but we want the survey to represent as many voices as possible from across the sector. Therefore, we would greatly appreciate your response during these last few days.

Every survey reply is crucial in understanding the challenges you face on a daily basis. The more responses we receive, the stronger our case will be to policymakers for action from the government and NHS.







		Pharmacy team members survey (we are particularly keen to hear from this group) 




		Pharmacy business owners/ head office representatives survey 




		






			Prescription charge to rise to £9.90 in May 2024
The Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) has announced that from 1st May 2024, the NHS prescription charge will increase to £9.90 per prescription item (note: some items may incur more than one charge). For prescriptions dispensed in April 2024, the NHS prescription charge will remain at £9.65.

Amendments to the NHS Charges Regulations also introduce increases to prescription prepayment certificates (PPCs), including the Hormone Replacement Therapy (HRT) PPC. 

Commenting on the announcement, our CEO Janet Morrison said:
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		Read more, including FAQs and download our Prescription Charge Card 




		




			Pharmacy First claims and payments
Some pharmacy owners are continuing to identify issues with the Pharmacy First service figures within the MYS portal, which are not matching the number of consultations completed within their Pharmacy First IT system. 

We have been assisting pharmacy owners and system suppliers to address these issues. If a discrepancy is identified, we recommend logging a support ticket with your IT system supplier, providing details and screenshots of the relevant consultation totals from within the Pharmacy First IT system and from MYS.

Clinical pathways consultations (that pass the gateway point) completed within a month count towards the monthly minimum number of consultations for the £1,000 Pharmacy First monthly payment for that month.  These should be claimed as soon as possible but can be claimed up to three months after the month the consultation was completed, e.g. the last date a claim can be made for a consultation that was competed in March 2024 is 5th July 2024.

Learn more about payment claims and payments







		




			Revised Schedule of Payments expected in April
The monthly Schedule of Payments (and eSchedules) is changing this month. The next payment schedule, due to be received on the 23rd April (for February 2024 dispensing month), will have several improvements, including a breakdown of Pharmacy First payments and reimbursement figures split into generics/brands/appliances. 

The NHS Business Services Authority (NHSBSA) will shortly publish an example of the new payment schedule / eSchedule along with guidance on their website.

Read some of the improvements
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Yet again community pharmacies must be the
bearers of bad news as the Government decides to
raise the NHS prescription charge.

We remain opposed to the charge: it is a tax on the
vulnerable and one which forces pharmacy teams to
act as tax collectors on top of the intolerable wider
pressures that community pharmacy is facing.

Janet Morrison
Chief Executive
Community Pharmacy England
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